


Our Active Affiliates 

Colorado Group Becomes 
Affiliate No. 200 

by Robert de Violini, 
Chairman, APS Affiliate 
Coordination Committee 
As you already have read elsewhere, 

things went very well at STaMpsHOW 90 
in Cincinnati. The Affiliates Table once 
again was well­
visited, and members 
of a number of so­
cieties provided help 
behind the table. 

Primary among 
these was Bill 
Lamkin of the Scan­
dinavian Collectors 
Club. He was there 
for most of the four 
days, and his presence and help were ap­
preciated. Also helping during the show 
were Bob Effinger, Ryukyu Philatelic 
Specialist Society; Frank Shively, 
American Association of Philatelic Ex­
hibitors; Wayne Gasper, American First 
Day Cover Society; Brad Aleshire and 
Ted Bailey, Canal Zone Study Group; 
Tom Lockard, Liberia Philatelic Society; 
Janet Klug, Tonga/Tin Can Mail Study 
Group; Pat Walker, Maryland Postal 
History Society; and Denise Stotts, Ohio 

The American Philatelist 

Postal History Society. If I omitted 
anyone, my apologies, and my sincere 
thanks to you all. 

We had four more specialty groups be­
come affiliates at the show, and Affiliate 
No. 200 was issued to the first of them, 
the Colorado Postal History Society. 

The other three are the Spanish Phila­
telic Society, Scouts on Stamps Society 
International, and the Biblical Topics 
Study Unit. A warm welcome to you all; 
the number of active affiliates is now 181. 

The journals of two of the new groups 
have arrived, and I am glad to be able to 
tell you a little about them. First is the 
Spanish Philatelic Society, which publishes 
the SPS Newsletter. 

The SPS is a young group with a lot of 
energy and ideas for providing more serv­
ices to its members. The issues I received 
contain several articles dealing with 
Spanish philately from various sources 
(with some concentration on the Spanish 
Civil War period) , a listing of books 
available from a Spanish dealer , and the 
announcement of a club auction. 

To find out more about this group, send 
a No. 10 SASE to Bob Penn, SPS member-
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